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8 August 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 11 July 2017. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
You asked for all records showing how the Mayor determined how charge levels should be 
published as prescribed under Schedule 9, Regulation 5 of the Traffic Management Act 2004: 
 

Publication of levels of charges 
 
5 (1) Transport for London and the London local authorities shall publish, in such 
manner as the Mayor of London may determine, the levels of charges set in 
accordance with this Part of this Schedule. 
(2) The duty imposed by sub-paragraph (1) applies— 
(a) to Transport for London so far as the charges relate to contraventions 
on or adjacent to GLA roads, and 
(b) to the London local authorities so far as they relate to— 
(i) parking places provided or authorised by such authorities, or 
(ii) contraventions on or adjacent to roads other than GLA roads. 

 
London Councils made a recommendation that they should advertise the last PCN increase in 
2011. For background, this was a London wide increase, for which London Councils ran the joint 
consultation with TfL and the Boroughs. The charges are currently available on London 
Councils’ website:  
 
http://www.londoncouncils.gov.uk/services/parking-services/parking-and-traffic/parking-
advice-members-public/parking-and-traffic 

 
Please find attached a copy of TfL’s advert dated 08/03/2011 and a copy of London Councils’ 
letter to the Mayor requesting approval for the proposed increase. A copy of TfL’s separate 
letter to the Mayor is also already publicly available and can be found on the following link: 
 
https://www.whatdotheyknow.com/request/mayor_of_londons_notification_to#incoming-
611089 



 
 

 

 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  

 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Paul Robinson  
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




